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ANNEX 3

OXFORD, NORTH SUMMERTOWN CPZ – MINOR AMENDMENTS

Summary of Public Comment
	Summary of Objection or Comment
	Observations of the Head of Transport

	Has previously objected to changes to the parking bay
	The request to amend the bay was received after the North Summertown CPZ had been approved by the Transport Decisions Committee in April 2007. Local informal consultation took place in September and again in October to seek agreement to the changes but on both occasions this resident objected. By including the proposal in this current amendment gives the opportunity for formal consideration of the conflicting demands

	The change is not required as the neighbour manages to move his car in and out of the drive daily
	The neighbour suffers from a number of disabilities which makes manoeuvring out of his driveway when there is a vehicle parked opposite particularly painful

	The change will be a cost to the taxpayer
	By linking this change in with that on Hawksmoor Road required for the housing development, the costs will not fall on the County Council but will be paid by the developer.

	The change will result in his vehicle being parked out of sight, resulting in security concerns. Vehicle has already been damaged since CPZ introduced
	Applicants for residents permits are informed that

“It is not possible to allocate specific parking spaces to individual residents nor can it be guaranteed that there will be space adjacent to individuals’ houses”.

There is alternative parking elsewhere on Scott Road visible from the objector’s house.

	The entire CPZ should be removed as there was never a parking problem
	This is not a matter for this consultation which was only concerned with making minor changes to the scheme. The justification for the CPZ was fully explored at the Transport Decisions Committee in April 2007.


